






 

 

building on the number of information sources already available in varying forms, would be 
beneficial for consumers and help the growth and expansion of businesses in New Zealand.  

15. MEUG has reviewed the serious concerns raised by EDBs, ENA and Energy Trusts of 
New Zealand (ETNZ) regarding the Authority’s proposals that will re-introduce an “obligation to 
Supply”.  ETNZ outlines the issue: 

“The proposed changes create an explicit obligation to supply new loads.  This was 
acknowledged by the EA on their webinar of 11 November.  This obligation was removed 
by statute at the start of the deregulation of the sector in the 1990’s.  Reinstatement of 
this obligation should not be done through lesser and more opaque methods.  
Furthermore, reinstating the obligation to connect and dictating the terms (including 
price) on which this is done is tantamount to forced investment.  

To be clear, we are not suggesting networks will resort to wholesale refusal to connect, 
but forcing networks to connect customers under any circumstances is unacceptable.”15 

16. ENA expands on these concerns, noting that “for the Authority to re-introduce this obligation it 
is arguably counter to the intentions of Parliament, and something that should be introduced (if 
genuinely desired) via amendments to primary legislation.”16   Many EDBs saw this proposal as 
forcing them to undertaken investment, with a number of other unintended consequences, such 
as impacts on resourcing and the risk of obligation on EDBs for ongoing maintenance.   

17. MEUG appreciates these concerns and recognises that re-introducing these obligations via the 
Code may not be the preferred approach.  However, rather than removing the obligation, we 
consider that a middle ground could be found.  By obligating EDBs to provide a quote, it 
provides customers with insight into the true cost of a network connection (and ongoing 
maintenance costs etc.), while creating the opportunity for EDBs and other parties to explore 
alternatives for electricity supply.  This in essence creates some contestability in the approach 
to meeting connection requests, creates business opportunities, and may see more cost-
effective solutions deployed for consumers.  We would welcome the opportunity to discuss a 
way forward with the Authority, EDBs and submitters on what a workable solution could be.  

18. MEUG supports ENA’s suggestion17 that the Authority should undertake a second round of 
consultation focused on the technical detail and Code drafting.  This would provide parties with 
greater time to review the proposed Code drafting, ensure that it meets the stated intent, and 
any improvements from the first consultation round can be adopted. 

19. As noted above, MEUG also consider that further engagement or a targeted workshop on the 
“obligation to supply” is warranted to explore the issues raised by submitters and find a 
workable solution that is in the long-term interests of consumers.  

 
15 Page 2 of Energy Trusts of New Zealand (ETNZ) submission.  
16 Page 2 of Electricity Networks Aotearoa (ENA) submission.  
17 Electricity Networks Aotearoa (ENA) submission. 






